
 
 
 
  
 

 
VICTORIA DAY HOLIDAY 
A reminder to everyone that the Municipal Office 
will be closed Monday May 21st 2012 for the  
Victoria Day Holiday. 
 
SECOND INTERIM INSTALLMENT OF TAXES 
The second interim installment of taxes is due 
Tuesday May 15 th, 2012.   
  
PRINCE LAKE GARBAGE PICKUP 
Garbage pickup at the Lake will now be on  
Tuesday’s , starting May 1st, 2012.  Please have 
your garbage out by 7 a.m.  No garbage is to be 
placed at the corner of Prince Lake Road and 
Second Line between May 1st and October 31st.  
 

HOLIDAY GARBAGE 
Garbage collection will be delayed one day as a 
result of the Victoria Day Holiday.   
 

Please take pride in your municipality 
We have received numerous complaints over 
the winter months of the disgusting condition of 
certain communal areas.  Garbage has blown 
all over the roads, ditches and area yards.  
Please make sure your communal area is 
cleaned up after each garbage pick up.   
 

BUILDING PERMITS  
Please remember that building permits are 
required for re-shingling, new windows & doors, 
siding etc., as well as houses, garages and 
accessory buildings.  
Please call the municipal office at 779-2992 if 
you have any questions. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

BLUE BOX COLLECTION 
 

 
 
BURNING PERMITS 
Anyone wishing to burn must drop by 
the Municipal Office Mon. to Fri. 8:30 to 
4:30 to pick up your FREE burning 
permit. No day burning  still applies. 
Please phone the Municipal Office prior 
to any burning to determine if there are 
any fire restrictions. 
 

 
 
SUMMER STUDENT EMPLOYMENT 
 
PRINCE TOWNSHIP STUDENT 
EMPLOYMENT 
Applications are being accepted for summer 
students to work with our Road Crew and 
Summer Day Camp, pending funding approval.  
College or University students who are returning 
to school in the fall are eligible. 
Please drop a resume in to the Municipal Office.  
 
MUSEUM BOARD STUDENT EMPLOYMENT 
Applications are currently being accepted for 
summer employment, pending approval from 
Human Resources Development Canada.  
College or University students who are returning 
to school in the fall are eligible.  Submit resume 
to Evelyn Hill, 3253 Second Line West, Sault 
Ste. Marie, ON  P6A 6K4 
 
ONTARIO EARLY YEARS STUDENT 
EMPLOYMENT  
Applications are currently being accepted for 
summer employment,  pending approval from 
Human Resources Development Canada.  
College or University students who are returning 
to school in the fall are eligible.  
Submit resume to Karen Vallee, Executive 
Director, 3042 Second Line West, Sault Ste. 
Marie, ON  P6A 6K4 
 
BEST START HUB NEWS  
 
Early Learning Circle 
Early learning circle provides children with an 
opportunity to learn and explore through 
discussion of experiences and individuality. We 
will include a variety of fun, interactive and 
hands-on activities for children, reinforcing 
listening and socialization skills. Every Monday, 
Tuesday and Thursday at 11:00am. 
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Mother Goose and Story Time 

Come on out and enjoy Mother Goose! We will 
be having interactive stories and songs with all 
materials we use to take home to keep. Begins 
at 10:30am Thursday April 19, 2012 for six 
weeks. Come on out and enjoy some singing 
and a story! 
 
ELR Consultant Visit 
The Early Learning Resource Consultants work 
with parents and community agencies to provide 
a circle of care for children with special needs. 
An Early Learning Resource Consultant will be 
available on the Wednesday, May 30, 2012 
from 10:00am to 11:30am. Topic discussions 

will begin at 10:30 am, followed by opportunities 
for information sharing and question/answer 
sessions. 
 
Make Your Own Musical Instrument 
Children will use various recyclable household 
containers that we will turn into a musical 
instrument. Each week we will create a new 
instrument. Saturdays at 11:00am, beginning 
April 14, 2012 for  
four weeks. 
 
Tiny Tot Gym Time 

This gross motor activity will work on 
you and your child’s balance, 
coordination and cardio, while playing 
fun games and singing songs.  Begins 
Friday, May 18, 2012 at 10:30am for 
six weeks.  Come on out and get some 
fun exercise! 
 
 
Hours 
Monday to Friday     
 9:00-3:00pm 
Thursday, also   
 6:00-8:00pm 
Saturday   
 10:00-3:00pm 
 
Visit us on Facebook: Parent/Child 
Resource Centre “Best Start Hub” 
Or Google: Parent/Child Resource 
Centre “Best Start Hub” if you do not 
have Facebook 
Email: 
prince.beststarthub@hotmail.com 
 

 
 
LIBRARY NEWS  
 
Look on the New Book Shelf for... 

1. “Her Majesty (The Court of 
Queen Elizabeth II )”. This is a 
“must read” during this Jubilee 
Anniversary year. Robert 
Hardman paints an intimate 
portrait of England’s soon-to-be 
longest reigning queen, in 
celebration of her diamond 
jubilee – and the first-ever book 

interview with her grandson, Prince 
William.  
History has known no monarch like her. 
She has traveled farther than all her 
predecessors put together and lived 
longer than any of them. She has known 
more historic figures than anyone alive – 
from Churchill to Mandela, de Gaulle to 
Obama.  
 
She is one of the most popular public 
figures on earth.  
 
Not only has Elizabeth II reigned through 
Britain’s transformation from an imperial 
power to a multi-cultural nation, but she 
has also steered the monarchy through 
more reforms in the last twenty-five 
years than in the previous century.  
 
Queen Elizabeth II sits at the head of an 
ancient institution that remains 
simultaneously popular, regal, inclusive, 
and relevant in a twenty-first century 
world. It is down to neither luck nor 
longevity: it is down to the shrewd 
judgement of a thoroughly modern 
monarch – with no small assistance from 
the longest-serving consort in history. 
Here is the inside story.  
 
A great read for the Victoria Day 
weekend with 16 pages of colour 
illustrations.  
 

2. “Limpopo Academy of Private Detection” 
by Alexander McCall Smith. In this latest 
installment of the bestselling No. 1 
Ladies Detective series, Precious 
Ramotswe has her hands full. She is 
called to tackle a disciplinary problem at 
a local school. Mysteries involving 

Alternative Stories  
Children love to see the shapes, colours and 
textures of materials, while experiencing stories, 
songs and rhymes. We will be using a variety of 
techniques to stimulate involvement, stretch and 
get rid of the wiggles. Thursday evenings 
beginning April 26, 2012 at 6:30pm for four 
weeks. 
 

 
Please note that all programs will be 
CLOSED on Saturday, May 19, 2012 
and Monday, May 21, 2012.  



children are always difficult . And, in this 
case, it is complicated by the fact that it 
is in her adopted daughter’s school. Add 
to that the fact that Grace Makutsi, her 
trusted assistant is having troubles 
adjusting wedded bliss and it is very 
fortunate that the ladies finally meet for 
the first time their mentor, the estimable 
Clovis Anderson, author of their personal 
manual “Principles of Private 
Investigation” who has arrived in 
Botswana on a case. All this and bush 
tea too – life is indeed rich in Botswana. 
Enjoy.  
 

3. Fans of Lisa Scottoline will enjoy “Come 
Home”. This time the author of several 
taut thrillers looks at motherhood. This is 
a riveting story of a mother who 
sacrifices her future for a child from her 
past If you enjoy this one, then you 
might also want to read “Save Me”, 
“Look Again ” and “Think Twice ” by the 
same author. These are also good 
reads.  

 
4. And last, but not least (as they say) for 

all the outdoors people we have “100 
Hikers 100 Hikes – from Tobermory 
to Kilimanjaro ” by Andrew Camani 
796.51CAM. Hikers have always been 
inspired by the wonders of nature’s 
diverse landscapes. Here we have a 
collection of 100 stories from various 
backgrounds, professions and lifestyles. 
Lace up your virtual hiking boots and 

journey across mountains, 
savannahs, canyons and deserts. 
Great photos too! 

May the 4 th is Pi Day. 

 
May the fourth be with you. LOL 
The Prince Township Library Board 
will meet in the Library at 10 a.m. on 
Wednesday, May 9.  
The Prince Women’s Institute will 
meet in the Library at 1 p.m. on 
Thursday, May 10. 
 

 
The Library will be closed Saturday, 
May 19 for the Victoria Day 
weekend.  

 
The Book Club meets Thursday, 
May 24th at 7 p.m. We will discuss 
“The Guernsey Literary and Potato 
Peel Society: a novel ” by Mary Ann 
Shaffer. Join us for a lively 
discussion. 

 
Used books are always on sale at 
the library. Hardcovers $1.00; 
paperbacks 50 cents; children’s 
books 25 cents.  We also have 
videos and magazines.  

 

We are still accepting applications for a 
summer student in the Library to do regular 
Library duties and run the TD Summer 
Reading Program.  

 
TD SUMMER READING CLUB 
The theme this year is IMAGINE.  
Kids, be sure to enroll, it sounds like fun.  

 
Shhhhh!!!!!  
We have a Silent Auction going on in the 
Library. Come in and place your bids on the 
several beautiful items that we have on display. 
Proceeds go to the support of the Library. 
Closing is May 11th (just before Mother’s Day) – 
what a great chance to pick up something 
beautiful for Mom.  

 
 

ADMINISTRATOR’S COUNCIL REPORT 
 
At the April 10th meeting a presentation was 
made by Sault College for their Capital 
Campaign.  A funding request in the amount of 
$10,000 will be considered by Council during 
budget deliberations.  This amount could be 
funded over a 5 year period. 
 
Council has received a grant approval for a 
Northern Ontario Heritage Fund Youth Intern for 
one year.  The candidate must be a Northern 
Ontario secondary school graduate, 29 years of 
age or under, who recently graduated from an 
accredited college or university.  Graduates 
from a high school outside of Northern Ontario 
who have resided in the North for at lease one 
year are also eligible.  Mature graduates may be 



considered.  Please see ad in Saturday April 28, 
2012 Sault Star. This opportunity is proudly 
supported by: 

 
 
Council approved an amended procedural by-
law and fire department regulatory by-law at a 
special meeting held on April 24, 2012. 
 
The Volunteer appreciation dinner was held on 
April 21, 2012 with approximately 41 people in 
attendance.  Everyone enjoyed a delicious meal 
prepared and served by Aurora’s West End.  
Council and the Township are thankful for our 
many volunteers who dedicate their time to 
serve all the residents. 
 
Please note  that Council approved an 
amendment to the open air burning by-law.  
Burning is now allowed after 6:00 pm  and 
before 9:00 a.m.  Burning permits are required 
from April 1st to October 31st, and are free at the 
Township office. 
 
Council has applied for funding for students for 
the summer day camp and for our roads 
department.  If you are a student looking for 
summer employment, please drop your 
resume off as soon as possible, indicating 
the area in which you would prefer to work.    
The placements will be conditional on the 
funding we receive.  
 
Enjoy the spring weather!  
 
Respectfully,  
Peggy Greco 
CAO/Administrator 
 

 

Reeve   
Ken Lamming    705 - 779-2875 

                Cell  705 - 971-3663 
klamming@princetwp.ca                    
        

Councillors 
Ron Amadio         705 - 779-3721 

ramadio@princetwp.ca                   
 
Ian Chambers     705 - 779-3364 

ichambers@princetwp.ca              
 

David Yanni          705-779-3170 
dyanni@princetwp.ca  
 

Amy Zuccato        705 -257-2757  
azuccato@princetwp.ca  

 
*************************** 
BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 
Mark Ciotti    705 - 779-3373 

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 
Steff Moore   705 - 257-0511 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 *************************** 

Country Collectables 
INVITES YOU TO OUR ANNUAL  

SPRING SALE 
AT  

185 Mountainview Drive 
Second Line West, 4th left after Airport Road 

turn off. 
 

Thursday, May 3rd, 2 pm – 9 pm 
Friday  May 4th, 2 pm – 9 pm 

Saturday May 5th, 10 am – 5pm 
 

Great Gifts for Mothers Day, 
Add that special touch with our new line of 

 
Wreath, Quilting, Wearable Art, Jewelry, 

Custom Floral Designs, Baby and Dog Items, 
Painting, Handmade Lace, Soaps, Knitting, 

Garlic Box Products, Spices, 
 and much more. 

NO HST 
Visa, Mastercard, Debit 

 
Hosted by: Gerlinde Haefele and Friends 

*************************** 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
COUNCIL MEETING 

SCHEDULE 

 

Regular Council Meeting 

Tuesday May 8th , 2012 

7:00 p.m. 

 

Committee of Adjustment Meeting 

Tuesday May 8th , 2012 

6:30 p.m. 

 

Agendas can be picked up at the 

municipal office after 4:00 p.m. on 

the Friday before. 

 



 


